
President’s Report 2023 - Addendum. 

 

 

Rationale When I wrote the president’s report for 2023, two items below had not 

occurred; so I am adding these in this addendum. 

 

 

 Region Appreciation Award. The Region acknowledges Edith Campbell  

via a region appreciation award. The citation notes her nearly 60 years of 

service and teaching for the Region, the founding of Seatoun Club, teaching at 

many levels and being involved in significant organization. Thank you, Edith!! 

 

 Lower North Island Centenary Ball This event has occurred on the 3rd 

November and was a memorable occasion celebrating the Centenary of the 

RSCDS, particularly through New Zealand’s contributions. There were over 

130 people attending this splendid event; including the Branch President and 

the President Elect. Most of the longstanding Wellington tutors were honoured 

as they briefed dances for the occasion. Edith’s Region Appreciation Award 

was presented during the Ball. 

 

 

 

Rod Downey, 7 Nov. 23. 

 


